
 

 
 
 
Robert H. Baker American Legion Post 95 

Meeting Minutes of March 15, 2022 
 
 
With twenty three (23) members in attendance 
Jim Elliott, Don Happy, Julie Happy, Armondon Barbosa, Tina Peterson, James Hare, 
Tim Jefferson, Donald Hodge, Jerry Pate, Paul Ellison, Mike Edwards, Jeff Watt,  
Bud Taylor, Larry Allen, Robert Beatty, Dick Schuztek, Jerry Head, Jake Samborski, 
Judi Samborski, Ronnie McBee, Richard Bennett, Russell Bohm, Scott Beeson,  
Frank Henderson, and Robert Emery 
Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson proceeded to open the meeting at 19:00 HRS 
Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson led the Post in salute to colors. 
Robert bEATTY gave the opening prayer.  
Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson led the post in the Pledge of Allegiance and reading 
the Preamble.. 
Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson asked Post 95 Adjutant Robert Emery to read the 
minutes from the last Post 95 meeting. 
Judi Samborski made a motion to forgo reading of the minutes Robert Beatty seconded 
the motion and the motion passed. 
GUEST: 
Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson asked if there were any guests present. 
Russell Bohm USAF first time to Post meeting. 
Finance Report: 
Post 95 Finance Officer Don Happy gave the finance report 
 Beginning Balance $  6351.83 
 Deposits:  $    350.00 
 Withdrawals:  $    607.15  
            Service Charge           $         3.00 
 Ending Balance: $  6591.61 
 
Don Happy reported check to Missouri Boys State in the amount of twenty five hundred 
($25000 dollars for five (5) boys and a check to Missouri Girls State in the amount of 
twelve hundred ($1200) dollars for three (3) girls. 
Larry Allen made a motion to accept the finance report as given. Jeff Watt seconded the 
motion and the motion passed. 
New Members:  
No New Members present 
Membership: 
Post 95 Adjutant Robert Emery said that current paid up membership was one hundred 
seventy six (176) members with membership goal for 2022 being two hundred nineteen 
(219).. 
 
 



 

 
 
 
Honor Team: NO REPORT 
Flag Etiquette: NO REPORT 
Oratorical Contest: 
Robert Emery reported that the Department contest was held on February 27th in 
Ashland, MO. 
Missouri Girls and Boys State: 
Robert Emery reported all applications sponsored.. 
Missouri Cadet Patrol: 
No applications received 
Sickness and Distress: NO REPORT 
Old Business: 
Don Happy reported almost all newsletter sponsors have renewed. 
Don Happy said that he lost two (2) sponsors. 
Jeff Watt reported that they had received the reinforced rope for the veterans memorial 
and were just waiting on Space Force flag to complete everything. 
Jerry Pate reported that there would be a cemetery clean up day this Saturday.   
Correspondence: 
Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson read the following: 
“Thank You” from Liberty Fire Department 
New Business: 
Ron McBee reported that it is the American Legions 103 Birthday 
Larry Allen said it was time to purchase the next years worth of printing. 
Larry Allen made a motion to purchase two hundred eighty eight ($288) dollars worth of 
printing. Robert Beatty seconded the motion and the motion passed. 
Jim Elliott passed around a sign up sheet for the spaghetti dinner. 
Don Happy said the setup would be at 13:00 HRS 
50/50 Drawing 
James Hare held the drawing with twenty five ($25) dollar split. 
Don Happy won the drawing and donated his winnings back to the Post.  
Robert Beatty gave the closing prayer. 
Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson led Post in salute to colors. 
Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson closed the meeting in due form at 19:31 
 
 
 
 
 
Submitted ___________________________ Approved ___________________________                                      
Robert C. Emery – Adjutant                                           Tina Peterson - Commander 


